Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting (using Zoom)
April 19, 2020 
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Dane Byers; Ellie Cale; Chris Carlberg; Yogi Gillette; Mary Knapp; Judy LePera; Melodie Davis; Becca Lowrance; Frances Sale; Abby Streibig; Bill Wilson; Jeff Carr, Associate for Pastoral Care; and Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative.
Absent/Excused: None.  A quorum was present. Approved.
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order with prayer at 4:00 pm.
Devotional:  Chris led a devotional period based on sharing what everyone is doing to provide stress relief during this time of social distancing.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

1) Numerous prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation were shared and Stephanie led a moment of prayer.

Approval of Docket:  Approved as distributed.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the Stated Session Meeting on March 24, 2020, rescheduled from March 22, were approved as distributed. 
Clerk’s Report:

1) Communion was observed virtually during online worship as approved on Palm Sunday, April 5 and on Maundy Thursday, April 9.  Communion as an extension of the table was not observed because of Virginia COVID-19 precautions.
2) Carolyn Arbuckle died on Thursday, April 9. A celebration of her life and witness to the resurrection will be held at a later date.
Pastor’s Report:

For Session Action:
1) After discussion, it was agreed by consensus that the Session will continue to follow the COVID-19 guidelines and restrictions for Virginia until June 10th. This means that the church building will remain closed and worship, including virtual communion as previously approved, will be offered online. 
2) Laura Ruple’s presbytery scholarship application for next year was reviewed.  Chris moved and Ellie seconded approval of this application.  Enthusiastically approved.
For Discussion: 
1) The Session expressed appreciation for the hard work of Joe Hinshaw, DeAnne Chenoweth, and Yogi Gillette in providing the technical expertise for our online worship each Sunday.  Session members also expressed appreciation for having the words to hymns on the screen.
2) A very small team – Virginia Bethune, Gloria Comstock, and Bill Wilson – has signed up for the Pentecost season.  Virginia has good ideas about a focus on Celtic spirituality, especially in preparation for John Bell’s visit to Massanetta Springs in July. This would also fit well for Wild Goose Sunday. It is hoped that the Easter Team will work with the Pentecost Team for worship on Pentecost Sunday, May 31.  Thoughts for adult nurture during this time include possibly extending the current focus on death/dying/grief, possibly a study around Celtic spirituality/practices with Ann Held, or a 12-week program, Unraveled, through the Sanctified Art group May 31-August 23.
For Information: 
1) Stephanie read a note from Sid McMillin thanking Trinity for Challace’s service, for his prayer shawl, for Trinity being their family over the years.
Upcoming Dates:

1) 2020 Vacation - Sunday, March 15 (Myrtle marks group leading, 4 office days TBD)

2) 2020 Continuing Education - August 3-7 (not sure if I will take Sunday the 2nd or 9th off) (preaching conference in Austin), TBD
3) Service to the Church: January 2-5 (Montreat College Conference)
We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future

Marks Groups and House Churches  


Reaching Out 








Judy LePera
1) The house church will meet over Zoom on the 29th to talk about how best to reach out to those isolated or in need.
Sanctuary








Frances
1) Sanctuary is now meeting every week over Zoom and found it very meaningful.  They are excited about supporting the New Bridges Relief Fund for immigrants who are not eligible for the new government stimulus checks; over $10,000 has already been received.  They have been helping immigrants fill out immigrant documents over telephone.  
Hearts and Hands:







Linda

1) Hearts and Hands is not meeting right now, but is continuing to knit and crochet prayer shawls.
Backpack 








Dane
1) The Backpack program is coordinating with Keister, getting food from Hope Distributed, and serving many new families who are getting bags of food once a week.  They are not sure about food distribution guidelines for the summer. They are looking forward to getting back there in the fall.  There should be adequate funds to help more kids because the school is increasing its support.  
Myrtle 









Stephanie, Linda
1) The Myrtle marks group will have a coaching session with Olivia Haney tomorrow.
2) The group is also exploring a number of “spiritual hub” initiatives it might pursue over the next several months because of postponing any activity involving the Harbor Room.
Clothes Closet 







Melodie
No report
Dinner Church








Chris
1) Dinner Church is on hold for the foreseeable future because of coronavirus restrictions.
EDED









Bill 
1) The April 22 meeting featuring Bea Johnson, author of Zero Waste Home, has been postponed, rescheduled for next year.  
Seasonal Teams 
For Session Action:

1) Easter Team nurture materials for the congregation are now online.
2) The Pentecost team still needs members.  The team’s report is under the Pastor’s Report.
Standing Teams and Committees





Benevolences

No report
Building and Grounds 
1) Valley Roofing responded quickly and has apologized for water damage caused by inadequate preparation while they were completing the last section of rubber roofing above the main entrance. This accident occurred overnight on April 12-13.  Valley Roofing's insurance company Goodville Insurance claims agent met with Dane on April 13 and has approved insurance coverage for costs and labor.  Dane also filed an insurance claim with Church Mutual Insurance, Trinity’s Policy, and will meet with their claims adjuster this coming week.
Dane, Mark, Larry Brown, and Stephanie met on Thursday with Spotless Cleaning, contractors associated with Valley Roofing, about the repair work.  They also met with a representative from Weaver’s Flooring about some possible upgrades to the flooring, possibly a vinyl-covered laminate that is durable and doesn’t interfere with sound control.  It is hoped we can save large parts of the upstairs wall murals.  Building and Grounds representatives also met electronically with Finance Team to discuss its need for additional storage space and confidentiality for carrying out its numerous financial activities.  It appears that addressing this need would involve less expense if we do it during these repairs rather than wait to do it later.  After discussion, Yogi made, and Ellie seconded, a motion to endorse eliminating the women’s bathroom; expanding the office space; including upgrades to floor and ceiling materials; and empowering an ad hoc task force - Dane, Larry Brown, Mark, and the Finance Team to work in consultation with Stephanie on implementing these repairs and renovations.  Approved.
2) Dane reported on the very comprehensive and helpful building inspection that Building Knowledge Inspection Services completed last week.  He requested permission to hire Fix-It Construction to begin addressing the Priority One items in the report. He will report back to Session regarding the cost of this project but would appreciate not having to go through multiple estimates. Fix-It has worked for us before and is reasonable.  Approved.
3) Dane also requested immediate removal of the tree near the outside entrance to the Clothes Closet because its roots are affecting the foundation.  He suggested Jim Moore Tree Removal to remove the tree and grind the stump.  Dane will then weed and mulch there and the Memorial Garden area.  Approved.  
4) Dane also would like help in prioritizing rest of items on the building inspection report.  Stephanie will forward the full report to Session members.

Communication and Outreach

No report
Finance Team






Linda Bradley
For Information:

1) Treasurer’s Report: The March Treasurer’s Report shows that we had a YTD actual income of $81,370, which is 115% of our YTD anticipated income.  Our YTD actual expenses were $67,688, which is 85% of our YTD anticipated expenses.  This gives us a positive flow of $13,682, which reflects a number of completed annual pledges plus a number of annual or semi-annual expenses that are not yet scheduled for payment.
2) Meetings of the Environmental Bequest Committee, the Local Benevolence Team, and the Stewardship Team have been placed on hold pending the relaxing of state and CDC COVID-19 guidelines.  Our meeting with the Edward Jones representative to review the status of Trinity’s long-term current investments and capital management accounts will be rescheduled.  In the meantime, we will monitor our monthly statements from Edward Jones.

Nominating Committee

No report

Personnel Committee
No report

Pastoral Care Team 





Frances
1) The team and other volunteers continue to call members regularly to check in with them.  They are getting very positive responses from their calls. 
Presbytery Meeting: 



 


The next Presbytery meeting will be Tuesday, May 19 at Cooks Creek Presbyterian Church, but may be cancelled or held online.
Next Meeting: Sunday, May 17, 4pm – Mary will have devotions.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 5:25 pm
Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________



_______________________________
Linda Bradley






Stephanie Sorge

Clerk of Session





Moderator
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